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Chair Dembrow, Vice-Chair Thomsen, and members of the committee: 

 

On behalf of OSBA membership, including 197 school districts and 19 

Education Service Districts, thank you for the opportunity to testify in opposition 

to Senate Bill 129, a bill that would give the Teachers, Standards, and Practices 

Commission broad rulemaking authority to levy fees against public school 

districts, Education Service Districts, public charter schools, and education 

preparation program providers. It would also give the agency broad capability to 

pursue license violations with civil penalties. 

 

The fee expansion contemplated by SB 129 has no precedence in recent 

education law. The agency’s three-part structure of professional practice, 

licensure, and educator preparatory program oversight is largely funded by the 

fees from only one portion of the agency, the licensure portion. Unsurprisingly, 

the agency has seemingly struggled in recent years to find proper funding. Recent 

action on the topic of TSPC funding culminated in the agency raising license fees 

for educators and administrators less than two years ago.  

 

If the agency faces the problem of needing additional funding, then a general 

fund allocation should be considered as an answer, especially given a recent fee 

hike. What should not be considered is an unrestrained levy on public school 

districts. This ability to take money from public classrooms and students is not 

good policy, especially not during a time of national pandemic, statewide 

educational lockdown, and a greater need than ever for local school funding. 

That is what SB 129 would allow.  

 

Thank you for your time and attention. Please oppose SB 129. 


